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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th October 2018
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees
Ken Browne (Comber), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Boris Pinto (Murley), Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Paul Kirk (Downshire)

Apologies

Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Victoria McAuley (Wellington)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised that there was mostly only contest related correspondence.
He also advised that he had received a phone call from Stephen Crooks. Stephen has offered to provide 2 adjudicators and organise a workshop around the solos & ensembles competition with funding coming out of his summer school budget. He would be seeking to promote the summer school of course via the event. The adjudicators would be Besson artistes.

If BBL don’t think it’s feasible for the solos then he would also be happy to organise the workshops around another contest such as spring festival.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy’s advised that the bank balance was £2004.44. Most income is from QUB entry fees. He noted that finances are now a lot more stable, compared to this time last year. 
Festival of Brass 2018

Boris Pinto noted it was great to see 17 bands competing, including bands from outside Northern Ireland (Lochgelly and Navan bands).
The draw for the contest was made. 
Boris Pinto reminded those present that bands will compere their own performances this year. He also advised that the event may be streamed online this year – to be confirmed with Michael Alcorn.

Solo & Ensemble Competition

The call from Stephen Crooks was discussed.
Paul Kirk to ask Malone church to arrange for piano tuning in the week before the event. He is also to check whether it would be possible to stop the front door and Boland room doors banging. 

Entry fees are to remain as is.

Executive to discuss admission fees, children to go free??

Amber MacLennan to email executive with proposals to rejig sections.

Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown

Boris Pinto advised that he had spoken with Greg at the hotel regarding noise issues. Greg has screens but they would be solid. It has been suggested that perhaps BBL Executive could be a bit more proactive in trying to curtail noise. Also, perhaps the PA could be boosted at the rear of the room so that compere announcements can be heard.

Paul Kirk to get invites out to Friday bands to ask them to save the date.

Boris Pinto advised that Greg is happy to sponsor a trophy for the event. Boris will also contact other local businesses. Paul Kirk to email bands to see if they would also like to sponsor trophies.

Other Business
A query was raised regarding location of Spring Festival contest. It was suggested that the distance is discouraging lower section bands. 
Boris Pinto explained that the detail is very good financially but also that the BBL receive help in organising the event also.  Boris advised that several venues have been visited over the last few months but that the Alley Theatre was very good, facilities-wise. 

Other suggestions for venues will always be welcomed. 
Contest Dates

Festival of Brass – 24th November 2018

Solos & Ensembles – 16th February 2019

Brass in Concert – 2nd & 3rd March 2019

Spring Festival – 6th April 2019
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